Weir River Estuary Park

Committee Meeting Oct. 1, 2003
7:10 p.m. Call to Order

Attendees:  Judeth Van Hamm, Katie Lund, Liz Sorenson, Lawry Reid, Jason Burtner, Samantha Woods, Dick Avery, Dave Clinton, Fatih Burbank, Margo Clerkin

Prior to Meeting:  Had a quick discussion on news.  Kathleetn Genova is writing a Patriot Ledger article on the Urban Harbor Institutes Report and WREP Land Acquisition planning.

Govenor Romney is not making a decision on the Environmental Bond Bill by this Friday.  People should still call in support of Bill.

Agenda: 

Vision Priorities

Green Building update:

 Sam spoke of Kayak Day in Weir with Scott Plympton on 9/20/03.  25 boats in attendance through Weir River Estuary including hike to Hingham Quarry.

Lease is signed with the  Town of Hull. We are still actively pursuing insurance. The company doubled the orginal estimate.  We should have insurance in place next week so that restoration work can begin.

A clean-up/carpentry schedule has been planned for Oct. 18&19, Oct. 25&26.  Re-side street facing façade and we expect some framing needs.

The idea is to begin the restoration in a VISIBLE way.  We have solicited lumber companies for materials donation.  A sign will be erected to acknowledge those who donate.

Water Quality:

Fecal Coliform monitoring for Summer is complete and will be presented at a SPWA forum. Oct 15th.

Results are amazingly clean, some parts of Straits Pond have higher counts, due to rainy season, most likely. Dissolved oxygen is bad in Straits Pond.

Land Protection:

Lloyd Emery is moving ahead on his land donation.

Tidal Flow:

Pond level has been reduced in the last 2 weeks.  More shore birds are flying now.  Jason needs some documentation on bird sightings. This will aid arguments for greater flushing (Tidal Flow).

Miscellaneous:

Cliff Prentiss (Conservation Agent, Hingham) has grant awarded for smelt restoration.  This would occur in lower Foundry Pond Dam.  Total = $5,000

Coastal ACEC Stewardship Grant

Land Protection Plan - $6,100

Canoe/Kayak Access Brochure - $2500

Vision Workshop Follow-up - $400

Total - $9,000

Chantal Lefebvre of Urban Harbors Institute hired to help with the plan and brochure.

Grant awarded to Town of Hull needs to be spent by Dec. 31, 2003. (Draft Report).  Katie Lund, ACEC Program Manager, had the following comments for WREP to consider:

· Broaden the name of plan i.e. Land Conservation Plan, or Land Protection Plan.

· There are existing priority criteria at the state level – Jim Comeau can help.

· Third bullet of proposal should which reads “acquisition” should be changed to “research” or something to that effect.

· Sam Woods raised question about if land can be developed even if listed as undevelopable.

· Faith Burbank encouraged draft within a month for use in Hingham CPA for November.

· Judeth Van Hamm would like to meet with WREP acquisition sub-committee this week.

· Judeth would like to see walking trail from Green Building to Harrington property, Weir Wood. She would like the state model criteria from Jim Comeau to be brought to sub-committee meeting. Sam urged sub-committee to contact Andy Walsh of The Trustees of Reservations for ecological assessment.

· Katie asked,  “What is useful end product of the study?”

· Judeth suggests:

· Flexible database with parcels and use

· Land protection brochure for public awareness

· Habitat assessment

· Access Brochure start with draft is complete

· Workshop follow-up – some monies for invite mailing, printing. Discussion for when 11/5 or 11/6? Where? Hingham, Cohasset, Hull? 
This discussion led to further discussion of the Vision Follow-Up Session:

Discussed in general How to get on the ground floor for Hingham and Cohasset CPC process.

 Discussion held to get teasers to various stakeholders to come to the Follow-up meeting. Tentative date discussed again and  settled for 12/3/03 in Hingham.

Follow-Up Meeting ideas:

· Discussed the Agenda, What is should be? Who should facilitate, and how to solicit action from people. These details all need to be worked out.

· Keep notion of creating the Park Alive!!!

· Who do we all know that would like to be involved.  What will the goals be for the Park.

· Agenda

· Two Choices discussed.  Presentation vs. Breakout sessions

Consensus seemed to move toward:

· Presentation

· Solicitation

· Description of Skills needed for each group

· What have already accomplished.

Adjourn 9:00 p.m.

